HANLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT HANLEY VILLAGE HALL

AT 7.15 ON TUESDAY 10 August 2021
	PRESENT: 
· Tracy Stuart-Allen (TS) Chair

· Margaret Yarnold (MJY) Clerk

· David Chambers (Worcester County Councillor) (DC)
· Peter Howells (PH)
· Simon Spring (SS)

· Philip Spilsbury (PS)

· Christine Francis (CF)

APOLOGIES: Caroline Palethorpe, Sally Fletcher, and Vanessa Snape – West Mercia Police.
TS welcomed everyone to the meeting.  TS gave apologies for Sally Fletcher.  Sally is resigning from the Parish Council as she has sold her property and is due to move early September.  

West Mercia Report - Unfortunately no report for the meeting.  MJY to email Vanessa Snape and ascertain if she is able to attend our next meeting.
COUNTY COUNCILLOR: David Chambers updated on his report which was forwarded to the Councillors.  
David offered funding from the Ward Budget, which comprises of a Community Funding and Highways Funding.
TS enquired about the funding for a Flashing Speeding Sign (VAS Sign). DC reported that there was a possibility for funding and the Councillors agreed that this would be a good idea as speeding has been a constant issue.  

TS will research on the actually type of VAS sign that we require and obtain two quotations.   DC reported that the approximate cost was £1,400, and that we would need two posts to erect the sign onto as there is a 2 week time limit for the sign to be in one place.  TS will contact Carole Powell from Rochford Parish Council for information as Rochford Parish Council have already purchased a VAS Sign.
CF enquired about a footpath being inserted along the verge of the main road from The Tally Ho to Rectory Road. CF has witness near accidents due to people walking/jogging along the side of the road therefore a footpath would be helpful along this very dangerous stretch of the B4204.
DC expressed that this would be very expensive as The Highways have to complete the footpath this with tarmac and curbing to a high standard.

DC requested a measurement of area from the Tally Ho Lane to Rectory Road.  SS has confirmed that it is 350 meters.  MJY to email DC the measurement.
PS reported that Highways are resurfacing the road in Hanley Childe but the Highways are only completing part of the road belonging to Worcestershire County Council.  The WWC Road past Stoneyford Cottage down to the cattle grid is not included.  PS pointed out that there are very deep potholes down this stretch of the road that have not been filled for some time. PS said the traffic has increased tremendously over the last few years, which also includes delivery vans, cars, lorries, motorbikes, cyclists and walkers.

MJY has also concerned about the WCC road that runs through Court Farm down to The Old Parsonage as neighbours are continuously complaining about the condition of the road.
MJY has sent an email to DC regarding the state of the roads in Hanley Childe and has requested that all of the WCC owned road to be resurfaced as they are in such a poor state of repair.  

The areas in need of repair are:
· Council Road going through Court Farm to Parsonage Cottage

· Council Road going from Upper House, past the Church to Town Farm

· Council Road going past Stoneyford Cottage to Cattle grid
DC agreed that he would look at this and asked if MJY could resend the email.

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR:  Caroline’s report was forwarded to the Councillors.  TS reported that Caroline had a Space Hive Fund and would like to apply for funding for Tablecloths for the Village Hall.
DC clarified that the Space Hive Fund was a match fund, so whatever the cost the Parish Council/Village Hall Committee would need to provide half of the money and the Space Hive Fund would match it.

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:  
TS read through the the last Minutes of the Statutory Meeting held in May 2021.  The Minutes were proposed and seconded by the Committee, agreed and signed as a true record of the meeting.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Items discussed as follows:
· Calc Updates 
· Newsletters
· Telephone Kiosk at Hanley Broadheath – TS approached a Company to see if the Telephone Kiosk could be used as a charging point for Electric Cars.  The Company was enthusiastic but had concerns about the distance with regard to the cable to the car and Telephone Kiosk therefore the Telephone Kiosk may have to be moved slightly. TS has left this with the Company as they are looking into this idea and costs of setting up.
· The Village Hall Committee have received a request from the Riding for Disabled to use of Village Hall Car Park for pony and trap driving between The Tally Ho Car Park and The Village Hall Car Park only a few times a year.  The Village Hall Committee have agreed this as the Riding for the Disabled have their own insurance.
· Email request received by Steven Holroyd to use the Village Hall Car Park for an amateur Radio Station.  TS reported that the Village Hall Insurance would not cover insurance so it was up to Steven to make sure he is covered for public liability and equipment. 
· Letter to Mr and Mrs Neil Kerby-Collins Re: Cesspit and Water from a  Spring coming off the fields and across the bend at the top of the lane in Hanley Childe. A reply has been received from Mrs Ann Kerby-Collins which has been forwarded to the Councillors. TS reported the Water coming from the Spring to the Highways Department but they were unable to find the source. TS requested permission to mark this on the driveway but this has not been agreed by Mrs Anne Kerby-Collins.  As far as the Cesspit is concerned this has been empty and Mr and Mrs Kerby-Collins are going to address the soak away.
· Letter from Harriet Baldwin re salting of Bell Lane. We have received a letter from Harriet Baldwin confirming that Worcester County Council have reviewed Bell Lane and have agreed and added Bell Lane to the secondary gritting route.  This has been agreed to be implemented into WCC gritting for this season and onwards.  Hanley Parish have also received this information from WCC by email.
· West Mercia Charter Contract to be completed from Vanessa Snape – MJY to complete at the end of the meeting.
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS:  
FINANCIAL MATTERS:  Report by the Financial Officer:

Bank balance:   £2,187.69
· Clerks Salary and Expenses £311.69
· Atkinson’s Accountants £44.40
Payments Received:

· Precept due soon.
LENGTHSMAN:  Bernard has completed some trimming and cleaning of signs.
· Ms Tracy Stuart-Allen - Ref: 21/00447/FUL. Hanley Village Hall Planning Application Proposed single storey rear extension and change in facing material to Hanley Village Hall.  The Village Hall Committee are applying for Building Regulations.
· Mr and Mrs Forester Planning Ref: 21/01282/AGR   Planning for Agriculture Building prior notification for a steel framed building for general storage for agricultural purposes Location: Land At (Os 6827 6537), Upper Sapey.  Decision notice received but quite complex.
· Mrs Natalie Chatley – 21/00283/HP. Planning Application for Mayfields, Broadheath, Tenbury Wells.  Proposed 2 storey kitchen and bedroom extension
· Mr David Diamond – Ref:21/01114/HP Steeptop Hanley Childe, Tenbury Wells.  Planning Application for existing windows with single glazed timber framed windows with single glazed windows at Steeptop, Hanley Childe. 
HIGHWAYS:  
PS raised concerns regarding the clearing of ditches down the lane to Hanley Childe.  There is no ditch or drains on the right-hand side therefore water running from Crossways Cottage has nowhere to go.  It was agreed that all of the ditches need clearing.
MJY confirmed that the Lengthsman was not permitted to dig out ditches and move soil which would cost more money than we have in the budget. The Highways are responsible for the ditches and this would also lead to the road being closed and we are about to have the road resurfaced.  It was agreed to leave this on hold for now.
PARISH LAND:  

It was agreed that the Parish Land should be registered although it is registered with the Charitable Trust.  SS reported this should be completed by a Solicitor and suggested Whatley Western and Fox.  TS will follow this up.
REPORTS BY COUNCILLORS WITH SPECIAL INTERESTS/RESPONSIBILITIES:  
1. Hanley Village Hall:  Meeting – Hanley Village Hall Committee are apply for Building Regulations for the extension to the Village Hall.
2. Bridleways and Footpaths: PS reported that Way Marking is the biggest issue. These were done a while ago and now the post have rotted.  CF reported that she was having problems walking on Bridleways and Footpaths due to over grown hedges which seems worse this year due to the weather being changeable.   
3. Police/Neighbourhood /Horse Watch:  MJY to email Vanessa for details of whom to contact regarding Horse Watch for the next meeting.
DATE OF NEXT STATUTORY MEETING:  Tuesday 9 November 2021
	


